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1. If elected, what will be your top three priorities as a City Councilor?   
 
1. Public Safety and Community Building provides a stable environment and the lack of Public 
Safety causes chaos and indirectly impacts safe neighborhoods.  2. Economy:  I am keenly aware 
of the impacts of the pandemic on our small businesses and our local economy.  Working to 
provide constructive assistance, solutions for those impacted will be a priority. This election for 
so many of our citizens will be focused on who will make their issues and needs a priority.  I am 
committed to their recovery and I will bring my leadership skills to their cause.  3. Homelessness 
and Affordable Housing:  Most communities are facing the challenge of an ever growing 
homeless population.  I will work with the Mayor’s office, my peers on Council and the amazing 
non-profit community to come up with new and innovative solutions.  

 
2. What are the critical issues for Colorado Springs Utilities in the next few years in ensuring a 

clean energy future, and in what ways can CSU foster growth and development Downtown?  

CSU recommended and the City approved the shutdown and dismantling of the Drake Power 
Plant by 2023 followed by Nixon in 2030 or sooner.  The City’s goal is to increase renewable 
energy sources without interrupting power supply to the community.  I endorse the Mayor’s 
agenda to provide future energy sources that allow expansion of downtown creating the ability 
to own a business, to shop and possibly live.  All a formula for a community giving our younger 
citizens and college graduates a reason to stay in Colorado Springs and fill the jobs.  I support 
urban renewal where there is blight, beautifying areas of our City that have fallen into disrepair.  
I support the use of incentives and tax breaks to make this happen.   CSU may already do this 
but, I would support partnerships between CSU and developers’ to provide the needed hook-
ups and extensions in a cost effective way. 
 

3. What are your thoughts on PlanCOS, and do you believe RetoolCOS contains the right 
provisions to achieve the goals of PlanCOS, particularly in advancing multimodal 
transportation and mixed-use development?  
 
As I did my research including reviewing PlanCOS it is clear that managing the housing supply is 
a priority and a challenge for our community.  Colorado Springs is top of many lists as a 
desirable place to live including for veterans like myself.  Improving and providing housing 
affordability and multimodal transportation over time is important and I support efforts to make 
this happen.  Acknowledging this problem is the beginning however, there are experts in the 
business of building homes and the costs of that enterprise.  I am not an expert however; it 
seems clear from my research that the desire for more affordable housing and multimodal 
transportation is a shared view by our City leaders and our development community.  I am a 
believer in creative solutions and RetoolCOS is one of the possible answers.  I support the 
Mayor’s agenda and making the zoning code more user friendly.  I believe other helpful 



solutions can include more infill development, less red tape and regulation and possibly a 
moratorium on certain fees.  
 

4. Small business is the backbone of our economy, and some industry sectors have been deeply 
impacted by the pandemic. For 2021 and beyond, in what ways can City Council ensure small 
business thrives in our city?   
 
Government does not create jobs but, can create an environment that makes doing business in 
Colorado Springs easier. I support less regulation.  I am keenly aware of the impacts of the 
pandemic on our small businesses and our local economy.  Working to provide constructive 
assistance, solutions for those impacted will be a priority. I support incentives to attract business 
and industry to Colorado Springs.  Before granting incentives we must determine what the city 
will gain and what the economic impact of new jobs and sales tax revenue will be.  According to 
the research and interviews I have done the City can offer low corporate tax rates, a Foreign 
Trade Zone, and training programs. The state and county can offer additional incentives that 
bring national and foreign investment.  All parties play a role in the solution.  The incentives 
must be fair and applied the same to everyone. I am committed to their recovery.  We must 
safely open up the city and get people back to work. Job recovery and expansion are a prime 
concern for District 2 and the entire community.  
 

5. With the effects of the pandemic and the recession projected to be long lasting, what is the 
role of the city in supporting families and individuals who face eviction and potential 
economic devastation?  
 
Getting an individual or family into a home is the key to surviving economic devastation and 
refers back to the need and challenge of creating affordable housing.  The solutions in this case 
may be at the State and Federal levels.  The federal government and Colorado’s Governor have 
extended eviction moratoriums for the past year.  President Biden extended the eviction 
moratorium until the end of March and if the new stimulus package passes the Congress it is 
suggested there will be another eviction moratorium possibly through September of 2021.  I 
support these short-term solutions and the Mayor’s agenda on a moratorium ensuring veterans 
are not evicted.  Government is not always the answer and I support working with our non-
profit organizations, our military complex and other resources including our workforce 
development centers, etc. to help people find jobs.  I am open to new and innovative ideas to 
deal with this possible crisis. 

 
6. What is the role of City Council in addressing systemic racism and fostering greater equity and 

inclusion? What would you change about current systems to lead to better outcomes?  
 
I do not believe that we can or should tolerate violence, racism or discrimination and after the 
events of this past summer and prior to my decision to run for City Council I applied to 
participate on the newly formed Law Enforcement Transparency and Accountability 
Commission.  While I was not selected, my goal, my pledge if elected will be to work to ensure 
that Commission becomes part of the solution.  Listening and engaging with the community to 
ensure that everyone is heard, respected and represented in Colorado speaks to my values. 

 



7. Identify specific initiatives you would lead or support as a City Councilor to increase the supply 
of affordable and attainable housing in the city.   
 
Please refer to my previous answers.  I will work with the Mayor, my Peers on Council, our 
community leaders and the development community to come up with innovative solutions to a 
very serious problem for our city.  I would support incentives, less regulation and red tape and 
possible moratoriums on certain fees both with the City, the County and CSU.  I would like to 
serve as an ambassador to neighborhoods to listen and make sure they are heard but, work 
towards solutions to hopefully overcome the “not in my backyard” sentiments we often see 
when affordable housing, transportation routes and zoning changes are introduced into their 
neighborhoods.  I have noted that over the years some of the challenges have been created by 
legislation in Denver making it impossible to build certain types of multi-family housing including 
condominiums. Finding a solution legislatively seems critical with the goal to put some limits on 
the constant litigation by trial lawyers. 

 
8. 95 percent of residents surveyed say they’d like more public art throughout the city, and 96 

percent say it is important for families to experience art. Last year City Council approved its 
first ever public art master plan, yet the city allocates no general fund dollars toward fostering 
arts and cultural expression in neighborhoods. What should be the role of the city in ensuring 
all residents have arts and cultural opportunities?  
 
It is important to have public art in outdoor spaces for the enjoyment of all our citizens.  I 
support incentives, city support and partnership in ensuring there is an environment and 
regulation that allows for a robust arts and cultural program however, I can’t see where general 
fund dollars would come from to invest in art with so many needs in our community including 
public safety, transportation, finding affordable housing solutions and care for the ever 
increasing homeless population.  The City has a great program in TOPS and I fully support their 
work at the same time believing any future funding should include operations and maintenance 
of our existing parks and open spaces.  I could support TOPS funding going to outdoor art in 
neighborhoods and parks throughout the city.  
 

 


